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October 19, 2022 
 
 
San Francsico Office of Economic and Workforce Development 
Merrick Pascual 
Chief Financial Officer 
One South Van Ness, Fifth Floor 
San Francisco, CA  94103 

 
 
Dear Mr. Pascual: 
 
I am pleased to inform you that your proposal submitted under the Community 
Economic Resilience Fund (CERF) Program Solicitation for Proposals Program Year 
2022-2024 has been selected for funding in the amount of $5,000,000. Awards for 
this subgrant are made with State General Funds. 
 
Awardees must complete the required project modifications as outlined in the 

Modification Request Summary provided by the Employment Development 
Department (EDD). Required modifications must be completed within 90 days of the 
contract execution date. 
 
The CERF Interagency Team composed of an EDD Project Manager, a Senior 
Program Analyst with the Office of Planning and Research (OPR) and a Regional 
Economic Recovery Coordinator with Governor’s Office of Business and Economic 
Development (GO-Biz) will contact you to assist with the required modification and 
provide technical assistance throughout the term of the subgrant. 
 
Contact Information: 

EDD Project Manager – Debra Silenieks – Debra.Silenieks@edd.ca.gov 
OPR Senior Program Analyst – Jesus Salazar – Jesus.Salazar@opr.ca.gov 
GO-Biz Regional Economic Recovery Coordinator – Rob Moreau – 
Rob.Moreau@gobiz.ca.gov 
 
For further assistance, please contact the EDD Project Management team at 
CERFadmin@edd.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Nancy Farias 
Director 
Employment Development Department 

mailto:Debra.Silenieks@edd.ca.gov
mailto:Jesus.Salazar@opr.ca.gov
mailto:Rob.Moreau@gobiz.ca.gov
mailto:CERFadmin@edd.ca.gov

